
                                                                                                                                                         
Filing Instructions: Binder Part                                                            Master Sets: NO          RO       
NO: Circulate     Distribute X   to: All Personnel X    Attorneys     In: all offices                                          
RO: Circulate     Distribute X   to: All Personnel X    Attorneys     In: all offices                                          
       Other National and Regional FOIA Reading Rooms                                                                            
Electronic Filename: campbell.pdf              Original signed copy in: CC:F&M:PM:P                                         
 

Department Internal      Office of N o t i c eof the Revenue      Chief Counsel
+ ,Treasury Service
 

CC-2002-015
          

. -
        

January 16, 2002

  
Subject:  Personnel Announcement                             Cancel Date:  After Reading    

I am pleased to announce the appointment of Carol A. Campbell to the position of Counsel to
the National Taxpayer Advocate, Office of Chief Counsel, effective 
December 30, 2001.

The Counsel to the National Taxpayer Advocate (CNTA) provides legal guidance and
counsel to the IRS National Taxpayer Advocate (NTA) and the Taxpayer Advocate Service
(TAS) on the interpretation and application of federal tax laws.  The CNTA also works with the
NTA in formulating and implementing program policies, objectives and goals; directs and
coordinates legal services provided to IRS field Taxpayer Advocate offices throughout the
country; and advocates on behalf of the NTA and TAS.  

Ms. Campbell has been detailed to the CNTA position since January, 2001.  Prior to her
detail, she served as the Technical Advisor to the CNTA.  Ms. Campbell served as a Senior
Attorney in Counsel’s general litigation function for approximately eight years before joining
the CNTA office.  Ms. Campbell received her J.D. from the Marshall Wythe School of Law at
the College of William and Mary and is a member of the Virginia State Bar. 

I know you will join me in extending congratulations to Ms. Campbell on her selection for this
position.  

               /s/                   
Richard W. Skillman
Acting Chief Counsel   


